
















Presentation: 
Erik Enyart, 5323 South Lewis Avenue, Tulsa, OK; stated he is before the Board 
representing The Mike Alexander Company. The subject property is small and has 
approximately 62 feet of frontage on 1st Street and is 1 00 feet deep. The subject 
property is surrounded on three sides by buildings and block walls. This application is 
for a storage building and it will be approximately 40'-0" x 75'-0" due to sewer 
requirements and the building has now been advanced up to the ten foot setback on 1st 
Street. Pertaining to the parking Variance, ten feet does not allow for an ADA compliant 
parking space because there is not enough room. His client does not need the one 
parking space required by the Tulsa Zoning Code. This property is located just outside 
the downtown corridor where parking is ideally on the street. Mr. Enyart stated that the 
hardship in this case is that the one parking space would further reduce the size of the 
building which would present a substantial and unnecessary hardship to the owner. 
Provided the parking space Variance is approved the landscaping tied to the parking 
becomes unnecessary, however, there would remain the street yard induced 
landscaping standards. The required street yard is the ten foot setback per the Zoning 
Code and there needs to be 12.4 of width in order to meet the 124 square feet of 
required landscape area. There are obstacles on both the east and west sides of the 
proposed building, i.e., a gutter, overhead utility lines, existing driveways, etc. There is 
a gas meter and guard rail on the west side of the building and there is a building built 
up to the westerly property line. The subject property is in the middle of an older large 
industrial area in Tulsa. The hardship is that it would be a substantial and unnecessary 
hardship to tear out a section of paving to install a patch of grass with an underground 
irrigation system which would compromise the building's purpose to efficiently receive 
loading vehicles serving the businesses storage building. 

Mr. Van De Wiele asked Mr. Enyart if the subject property was used in connection with 
one of the adjoining properties. Mr. Enyart answered affirmatively and stated that The 
Mike Alexander Company's headquarters is on the parcel to the east. 

Mr. Van De Wiele asked Mr. Enyart if the company had parking on headquarters 
property for the employees and visitors. Mr. Enyart answered affirmatively. 

Mr. Swiney asked Mr. Enyart if his client owned the building located to west of the 
subject property or the building to the southwest. Mr. Enyart stated that they did not. 
Mr. Swiney asked Mr. Enyart if there was access between the headquarters and the 
proposed building. Mr. Enyart stated that the proposed building will simply be a storage 
building with an overhead door and a pedestrian door on the front, and there is no 
connection designed between the two buildings at this time. Mr. Swiney asked Mr. 
Enyart if the loading and unloading would be done from the street frontage. Mr. Enyart 
answered affirmatively. 

Interested Parties: 
There were no interested parties present. 
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Comments and Questions: 
None. 

Board Action: 
On MOTION of SNYDER, the Board voted 4-0-0 (Flanagan, Snyder, Van De Wiele, 
White "aye"; no "nays"; no "abstentions"; Bond absent) to APPROVE the request for a 
Variance from the street yard landscaping requirements (Section 65.030); Variance 
from the landscaping installation, irrigation and maintenance requirements (Section 
65.070); Variance to reduce the required parking to 0 spaces (Section 55.080-C) to 
permit construction of a replacement storage building. The Board has found that this is 
a very small lot and the owner owns the lot directly to the east where there is parking. 
This request only requires half of a parking space and due to the sewer requirements 
the owner had to make adjustments to the plans. There is not significant room to meet 
the parking requirements. The Board determines that the following facts, favorable to 
the property owner, have been established: 

a. That the physical surroundings, shape, or topographical conditions of the 
subject property would result in unnecessary hardships or practical difficulties for 
the property owner, as distinguished from a mere inconvenience, if the strict 
letter of the regulations were carried out; 
b. That literal enforcement of the subject zoning code provision is not necessary 
to achieve the provision's intended purpose; 
c. That the conditions leading to the need of the requested variance are unique to 
the subject property and not applicable, generally, to other property within the 
same zoning classification; 
d. That the alleged practical difficulty or unnecessary hardship was not created or 
self-imposed by the current property owner; 
e. That the variance to be granted is the minimum variance that will afford relief; 
f. That the variance to be granted will not alter the essential character of the 
neighborhood in which the subject property is located, nor substantially or 
permanently impair use or development of adjacent property; and 
g. That the variance to be granted will not cause substantial detriment to the 
public good or impair the purposes, spirit, and intent of this zoning code or the 
comprehensive plan; for the following property: 

E20 LT 1 & E20 LT 2 & A TR 42X100 ADJ IMMEDIATELY ON EAST BLK 
1 ,LONSDALE ADDN, BERRY ADDN, HODGE ADDN, City of Tulsa, Tulsa County, 
State of Oklahoma 
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********** 

OTHER BUSINESS 
None. 

********** 

NEW BUSINESS 
None. 

********** 

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS 

Mr. Van De Wiele announced that today is Ms. Tori Snyder's last meeting as she is 
retiring her position on the Board. Mr. Van De Wiele presented Ms. Snyder with a 
Certification of Appreciation for her time served on the Board of Adjustment. Ms. 
Snyder stated that she has enjoyed her time on the Board, she has learned a lot while 
serving on the Board, and she will miss everyone. The Board members all stated that 
they will miss Tori and have enjoyed working with her. 

********** 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 1:50 p.m. 
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